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AGRICULTURAL

READY TO USE

STARBAR

DAIRY SPRAY AND FOGGING SOLUTION 
WITH REPELLENT

For Beef and Dairy Cattle, Horses and Farm Buildings

CONTROLS:  Gnats, Hornfly, Horsefly, Mosquitoes and Stable Fly

GUARANTEE:  
Pyrethrin...............................0.02% 
Piperonyl Butoxide......................0.l0% 
di-n-propyl-isocinchomeronate            0.30%

REGISTRATION NO: 21043 

PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

 STORE PRODUCT IN THE ORIGINAL CONTAINER.  KEEP TIGHTLY CLOSED.

NET CONTENTS:  10 L

Zoecon Canada Inc. 
A Sandoz Company 

12 Stanley Court Unit 3 
Whitby, ON 
L1N 8P9

STARBAR   is a Registered Trademark of Sandoz Ltd.



DIRECTIONS FOR USE:

Dairy Cattle (lactating and non-lactating) and Horses:  For best
results use a sprayer adjusted to deliver the recommended amount
of spray so that it will deposit uniformly on the animal's hair
as a fine mist.  The spray droplets should not be so coarse that
they wet the hide, not so fine that they float away.  30-60 mL is
enough for an adult cow.  Wash udder before milking.  Repeat
daily or as necessary.

Wipe-on Method for Horses:  Apply with a cloth which is slightly
moistened with the product.  Use 30-60 mL for an adult horse.
Repeat daily or as necessary.

Farm Building:  (Dairy barns, milk rooms, beef barns, horse
stables).  Close doors and windows.  Spray upward to fill the
room with a fine mist.  Use 200-300 mL of solution per 100 m3. 
Leave the room closed for 10 minutes before ventilating. All
animals must be removed from barn/building before fogging.
Ventilate treated areas thoroughly for at least 30 minutes before
animal re-entry.  Do not use in dwellings.

PRECAUTIONS:  KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN:  Harmful if
swallowed, inhaled or absorbed through skin.  Avoid contact with
skin, eyes and clothing.  Wash thoroughly with soap and water
after handling and before eating or smoking.  Do not breathe
spray mist.

Wash contaminated clothing before reuse.  Do not contaminate
feed, food or litter.  Do not contaminate food handling
equipment.  Store in original container away from feed and food.
Use only when milk room is NOT in operation.  Cover or remove all
milk and milking implements before spraying.  After spraying wash
all surfaces that may contact milk and rinse thoroughly with
water before resuming operations.  Do not contaminate any body of
water.  Highly toxic to crabs, fish and shrimp.  Harmful to
wildlife if allowed to contaminate lakes and streams.  Do not
apply fog within 8 hours to areas where livestock have received
treatment.  Do not use in areas where bee-keeping equipment or
supplies are stored.

DISPOSAL PROCEDURES:  Rinse the emptied container thoroughly and
add the rinsings to the spray mixture in the tank.  Follow
provincial instructions for any required additional cleaning of



the container prior to its disposal.  Make the empty container
unsuitable for further use.  Dispose of the container in
accordance with provincial requirements.  For information on the
disposal of unused, unwanted product and the clean up of spills,
contact the regional office of Conservation and Protection,
Environment Canada.

FIRST AID:  If on skin, wash thoroughly with soap and water.  If
in eyes, flush with clear water for 15 minutes; get medical
attention.  If swallowed, do not induce vomiting.  Call physician
immediately.  Product contains Petroleum Distillate.

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER:  Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the
terms set out on the label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes
the risk to persons or property arising from the use or handling
of this product and accepts the product on that condition.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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